
From: jwhittaker@arcjacksonville.org <jwhittaker@arcjacksonville.org>  
Sent: Thursday, October 17, 2019 7:03 AM 
To: Comments <Comments@floridahousing.org> 
Subject: comments for strategic plan 
 
While Florida has addressed and provided funding for housing options for individuals with intellectual 
and developmental disabilities (IDD) in recent years the need for additional affordable accessible 
housing continues to grow.   Florida now provides services to approximately 34,500 individuals with IDD 
through the Medicaid Waiver program with an additional 21,000 on a waiting list.  Florida ranks first in 
the country for family caregivers over the age of 60 now caring for their children at home.  The majority 
of individuals with IDD rely on Supplemental Social Security (SSI) or SSA benefits as their only source of 
income, which does not provide for the most basic rent and living expenses.  60% of market rental rates 
in Florida typically exceed the maximum SSI benefit which does not allow most individuals to reside in in 
tax credit affordable living communities.   
 
Individuals with IDD have a wide range of abilities and challenges.  Developing new affordable housing 
models (demonstration projects) to address the needs of this population with more significant 
challenges is needed. 
 
Jim Whittaker 
President/CEO 

 
1050 North Davis Street, Jacksonville, FL 32209 
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*The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information, including patient 
information protected by federal and state privacy laws. It is intended only for the use of the person(s) named above. If you are 
not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination, distribution, or duplication of this 
communication is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy 
all copies of the original message. 
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